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PLEASE NOTE – CORRECTED DATE 
 
 
 
 

8th January 2019 

Visit to Liverpool – Thursday 14th February 

Dear Parent / Guardian, 

 

As part of our topic on The Beatles and the 1960’s, we have organised a trip for Year 6 to visit Liverpool on 

Thursday 14th February.  The trip will include a ‘Living in the 1960s’ workshop at the Museum of Liverpool 

and a visit to the Beatles Experience and Discovery Zone where the children will be immersed in the 

cultural legacy of The Mersey Beat.   

 

The cost of the trip will be £19.50.  This covers entry into the Beatles Experience and Discovery Zone 

(£225), Museum of Liverpool (free) and coach travel (£659 minus a donation of £100 from PALS and £200 

from Year 6 budget to help with transport costs). 

 

Children need to arrive at school by 7.50am ready to leave promptly at 8am to allow enough time for all the 

activities planned through the day.  The coach will be leaving Liverpool at 4pm and returning to Loatlands 

at approximately 7.30pm (assuming no traffic delays).  Children must be collected from school by an adult. 

 

Children will need to wear their school uniform and bring a waterproof coat.  Your child will need to bring 

plenty of food and drink for the day; this could include a flask with something hot such as soup or pasta 

which they can eat at lunchtime and then sandwiches for later, or it can be 2 packed lunches.  Children can 

also bring some spending money for the shop at the Beatles Experience. 

  

Please sign and return the slip below along with your payment by Friday 8th February.  You can make 

payment online using SchoolMoney or by credit/debit card through the school office.  If you are in receipt of 

an orange virtual voucher from school, this can also be used to make payment.  Please indicate on the slip 

below if this is the case. 

 
Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Miss T Durling 

Class Teacher 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Name of child:_______________________________  Year: 6 

 

I give permission for my child to attend the visit to Liverpool on Thursday 14th February 2019. 

 
I have paid online.        
I wish to pay £19.50 by credit/debit card      
I wish to use my Virtual Voucher      
 

Signed:________________________________ (Parent/Guardian)  

 
 
 


